Sheriff Hutton

Village News



Number 516 October 2012

Parish Council News

www.sheriffhutton.co.uk

The Parish Council Meeting was held on Friday 14th September 2012. It was attended by Councillors D Wooles (Chairman) (878469), Mrs P Bean (878392), B Parkinson (878373), N Anfield (878738) and S Wood (07834493302). Apologies for absece were received from the Clerk BC Taylor (878060). Cllr Mrs Bean stood in as Clerk. There were no guests and no members of the public present

Planting of Jubilee Tree - Update

In response to the request for alternative suggestions to mark the Jubilee, Eric Weightman and Jock Fairclough have offered to provide a commemoration tree which they will also arrange to plant and fence. It is to be in the hedgerow on York Road near the newly finished rustic bench. This is in a similar position to the previous 'Jubilee Tree' which had been planted in the last century.

The Council recorded their appreciation and thanks for this generous offer which will be a most appropriate long term recognition of an historic year.

Affordable Housing

The Housing Enabler from Ryedale District Council will be attending the Council Meeting on the 12th October 2012 at 7.30pm to speak on developments regarding Affordable Housing

Planning Applications

12/00606/FUL: *Punch Partnerships PLC*: Formation of 2 timber sash windows to ground floor north elevation at the Highwayman Pub, Finkle Street – Approved by Ryedale DC subject to conditions.

12/00695/FUL: *Goodness (Ms C Barugh):* Siting of temporary agricultural worker's dwelling and general purpose agricultural building at Goodness, Sheriff Hutton Road, Strensall YO32 5TP The Council supported this application

New Lamp Posts

The appearance of new lamp posts in the village was queried and the Clerk is to be requested to ask NYCC and Clare Wood about them

New Access to Industrial Site

A new access gate has appeared in the hedge at the Industrial Estate. The Clerk will investigate. Concern was expressed about it being a possible new access road

Neighbourhood Watch

Neighbourhood Watch has been asked to negotiate with the Police to have Sheriff Hutton designated as a No Cold Calling Area. The Neighbourhood Watch Group have expressed a wish to have a public meeting at the Village Hall monthly, immediately before the Parish Council Meeting. This was thought to be a good idea provided the meeting finished no later than 7.15pm.

Speeding Traffic

It has been brought to the attention of the Parish Council that some residents are putting themselves in danger by standing in the road flagging down traffic which they feel is travelling at excess speed. Residents are requested to discontinue this practice before accidents occur.

The next Parish Council Meeting will be held on Friday 12th October 2012 at 7.30 in the Village Hall

Sheriff Hutton Tennis Club

Wimbledon Tickets. Have you registered on the Places to Play website for the LTA? All adult, intermediate and student members can register, just go on to the LTA website and follow the links to Places to Play registration. If you would prefer to fill in a form there are some at the courts and I have some. The more members we register the more tickets we will be eligible for in the Wimbledon ticket draw. We need at least 50 to stand a change of getting a decent number of tickets. Any problems just contact me.

Social Tennis. The matches may have finished but play still goes on, the Ladies sessions will run all autumn and winter and we have added coaching/social tennis on a Sunday morning from 10.30 to 12.00 at a very reasonable cost of £3 for adults and £2 for students and intermediate juniors. You don't have to book just pay and play on the day.

For details of any of the above contact Josephine Johnson tel 878626 or email josephinejohnson6@gmail.com

Sheriff Hutton Bowling Club

The season has ended and the competitions have run their course, we have glorious winners and equally glorious fellow competitors as there are no losers in this socially levelling game – if you can bend your knees and deliver a wood then you can be champion!

Our champions this year are the following Olympians:

Mens Singles Brian Sanderson Ladies Singles Pat Sanderson

Mens Pairs Michael Waite and Roy Thompson Ladies Pairs Josie Wynn and Jill Johnson

Two Wood Singles Ian Downing

Mixed Pairs Josie Wynn and Michael Waite

Mixed Triples Dennis Donaldson and Pat Sanderson and Norah Clarkson

Congratulations to one and all!

The green is now closed until springtime to allow the grass to recover from a season of abuse, the club however plan to continue with social activities throughout the winter and hope all members will support the events fully.

The club is hosting a fund raising Bazaar in St. Crux church hall in Pavement in York on Saturday 10th November from 10.00 until 4.00 and do appeal for anyone who would be happy to help out for some time during the day to contact Pat Sanderson on telephone 878014. Gifts of cakes for sale and to serve on the day would be most appreciated as would donations of jewellery and bric-a-brac for the stalls.

A reminder to all that Bingo nights will recommence in the Village Hall on Friday 19th October and will welcome all players and helpers new and old and appeal for raffle prizes of any variety and value from members and supporters.

Secretary

Health Visitor Drop-in

The Health Visitor will be at the Village Hall from 9.30am – 11.30am on **Thursdays**, **4**th **and 25**th **October** during the Toddler Session for anyone with pre-school children who would like to see her. Anyone wanting to see the Health Visitor is more than welcome to pop into Toddlers (if not attending anyway) while they are waiting, but consultations with the Health Visitor are confidential and in a separate room. Please note there will be no Health Visitor in November.

Cook Wanted at Puddleducks Children's Nursery, Sheriff Hutton.

We are looking for a cook to work from 9.30am until 12.30pm making lunch and pudding for the children. We close for one week at Christmas and bank holidays.

The successful applicant will be required to complete NVQ level 2 food hygiene training and will be subject to an enhanced CRB disclosure.

Puddleducks is entirely committed to the safeguarding of children and you will adhere to the vigorous policies and procedures in place to ensure we meet this commitment.

Please telephone Sarah on 01347 878648 for further information.

Message from the Jumblies

Fantastic is the only word to describe our September Jumble Sale. The weather was good so we were able to have some of our stalls outside, which gave us a wider scope for the items we were able to accept for sale. Most of our regular buyers and quite a few new ones came along and the final total raised was £2,012 for Macmillan Cancer Support. This is a new record and brings our running total this year to £11,862. The amount raised at our World's Biggest Coffee Morning will be reported in the November News

Our Jumble Sale on 20th October will be to raise money for the Youth Club, to help to buy equipment and pay the village hall rent. As winter is approaching you may be sorting your wardrobes out so please remember us and let us have your cast-offs. Bric-a-brac and household linen, toys and books will also be most welcome. The organisers of the Youth Group will also be very grateful for donations of homemade baking and preserves, raffle or tombola prizes.

We will be at the Village Hall between 9.30 and 12 noon, on the morning to receive any donations and the sale will start at 2pm as usual.

We hope we can look forward to your usual generous support.

We would also like to remind you about our Christmas Concert on Sunday 2nd December at 2.30 pm. The Swinton Brass Band will be playing seasonal music and we are sure you will enjoy it. Please put a note in your diary.

Thank you

Penny Bean 01347 878392

Coast to Coast Walk

Dear All

We wanted to thank everybody who very kindly sponsored us for our ½ Coast to Coast Walk which we achieved the first week of the summer holiday. Despite the weather, which was very wet over the Lake District, we achieved our goal. There was lots of excitement with broken trailers and a flooded camp site and rain and more rain, while it seemed the rest of the country was bathed in sunshine, but we made it!

Thank you very much to all who donated we have raised nearly £1000. Our Just Giving page is still open if anyone still would like to donate to Adoption UK or Diabetes UK.

Watch this space for this time next year when we do the second half of the walk. That's if Dad's knees and Mum's tent erecting skills are still up to it of course.

Thank you - Ellie and Charlotte FitzGerald

Playgroup is still looking for a new Chair - if anyone is interested or to find out more please contact shuttonpreschool1@yahoo.com or call the playgroup mobile on 07717 799646.

Our current session times are Monday, Wednesday and Fridays 9.30 -12.00 with an optional lunch club until 1pm. Babies and Toddlers continues to run on Thursday mornings 9.45 - 11.45.

Dates for your diary:

We have a Tempest photographer coming to Babies and Toddlers on the **11th October**, the session starts at 8.30 to enable older children to have family photos before school.

The Toy Sale is coming up on Saturday **8th December** so please save any toys you might be wanting to get rid of.

Many Thanks - Molly Walford

Youth Club Fundraiser – Jumble Sale October 20th 2 – 4pm

All welcome, so come and rummage for a bargain, stop for a cup of tea and catch up with friends, possibly win a tombola or great raffle prize including cinema tickets, food hamper, bottles of wine and much, much more. To ensure we have lots to offer if you can help with donating jumble, bric-a-brac, books, games and prizes, anything you can spare or are clearing out would be greatly appreciated. Please either drop in on the morning of the event 9.30 – 11.30am, or Manchester House (red door), New Lane, but please ring first so we know what to expect. Thank you in advance. Melanie 878711

Super-Mobile Library

The super-mobile library will visit the Village Hall Car Park between 10.00 and 12.00 on Fridays 5th and 19th October

The Methodist Church

At the moment we are getting ready to celebrate Harvest Festival and wondering how we may be able to decorate the church this year after the poor summer we all keep referring to. Should we buy fruit and vegetables to decorate or should we use the money we would spend as a donation to the Methodist Relief Fund who undertake projects in countries of need.

Recently we had news of a village in Uganda which the church supports and for a number of years a group of people near Bristol have sent £1,500 a month to help feed the people. They now feel they can only help for six months. So the need is urgent to cover the basics of poshu (made from maize flour) and beans. The £1,500 per month only covers this diet for nearly **every** meal and there are 150 children and caring adults to feed.

Who should grumble the most about a lousy summer? It makes you think how thankful we should be at this harvest time.

Harvest Supper: On Monday 1st October at 7.30 p.m. there will be the annual harvest supper and the speaker after supper will be Mrs. Sylvia Bunting. There will be a collection and sale of produce which will be donated to Methodist Relief and Development Fund. Everyone is most welcome to come to the Miss Ward room at 7.30 p.m.

Preachers at the services in October

7th 10.30 a.m. Mr. Stephen Spain

14th 10.30 a.m. Revd. Graham Haslam (Communion) 6.30 p.m. Revd. Graham Peadon

21st 10.30 a.m. Mrs. Ann Quick

28th 10.30 a.m. Mrs. Christine Stephenson

Additional Activities

Mondays 7.30 p.m. Wesley Guild meeting (First Meeting 15th October) see separate notice for programme.

Wednesdays 8.30 a.m. Morning Prayers

10 a.m. - 11.30 a.m. Drop in for Coffee

6.15 p.m. Singing Group (3rd and 17th October)

Christmas Shoe Boxes

We will be filling the Christmas Shoe Boxes at the Methodist Church on Wednesday 24th October from 10 a.m. until 12 noon. If you would like to help to fill a box please come along. We are still needing empty shoe boxes with separate lids and small gifts to go inside them. Leaflets are available from the Methodist Church giving lists of items that can and cannot be included. Some children have never received a gift at Christmas, this is an ideal opportunity to give so much pleasure to a needy child

Please help if you can.

Wesley Guild

The Guild meets every Monday evening at 7.30 p.m. in the Miss Ward Room of the Methodist Church. It has a very varied programme and is an open meeting for anyone to come. The evening ends with a cup of tea and biscuit and you can be home in time to see any TV programme by 9 p.m. A collection is taken and after expenses all income is given to charity. Last year over £300 was collected.

The Guild Programme in October is:

15th The speaker is the Revd. Dr. Peter Doble a minister of national notoriety who spent many years in the Church of South India

22nd "The Yew Tree" this is the title of a presentation by Robin Jackson a well-known farmer from Farlington. He is a great naturalist and always has some interesting visual aids.

29th Sister Margaret Ann was a recipient of Maunday Money from the Queen in York Minister this year. She will come and tell us of this exciting day.

Everyone is most welcome to any of the meetings and we look forward to welcoming you.

St. Helen & the Holy Cross Sheriff Hutton with St. Leonard Farlington

The Forest of Galtres Benefice of St.Leonard, Farlington: St Mary, Marton: St. Helen & The Holy Cross, Sheriff Hutton: St. Nicholas, Stillington; All Hallows, Sutton-on-the-Forest

SERVICES IN OCTOBER

Sheriff Hutton	7th	9.30am	Holy Communion		
	12th			7.30pm	Harvest Festival & Supper
	14th	9.30am	Family harvest & baptism		
	21st	11.00am	Medieval Morning Worship		
	28th	9.30am	Morning Worship		
Farlington	14th	11.15am	Holy Communion BCP		
	21st	11.00am	Medieval Morning Worship		
	28th	11.15am	HC BCP by extension		
Mantan	741-			0.00	Outin Francisco Manufic
Marton	7th	44.00		6.00pm	Celtic Evening Worship
	21st	11.00am	Medieval Morning Worship	6.00pm	Benefice Celtic Eucharist
Stillington	7th	9.30am	Morning Worship		
	14th	9.30am 12.45pm	Holy Communion Baptism		
	21st	11.00am	Medieval Morning Worship		
	28th	9.30am	Holy Communion		
Sutton-on-the-	7th	8.00am	Holy Communion		
Forest		10.45am	Morning Worship		
	14th	10.45am	Holy Communion		
	21st	11.00	Medieval Morning Worship		
	28th	10.45am	Holy Communion		

EVENTS

12" October	7.30pm	Harvest Festival followed by bring and share. Everyone is welcome
17 th October	7 for 7.30pm	Deanery Synod – Easingwold
20 th October	2pm	Wedding - Fairweather/Harrison
	7pm	Concert by the York Waits – see posters round the village
21 st October	11am	Special Benefice Medieval Service.
	2pm	Presentations on the Nevilles & War of the Roses
27 th October	2pm	Wedding – Glass/Charlton-Weedy
28th October		Clocks go back

NOTICES

Decoration for Harvest will be during the week commencing 8th October and we hope that we will have many people as possible helping. Please don't forget that the Harvest Supper is a 'Bring and Share' occasion and is open to everyone in the village. It is an opportunity to give thanks for the work of farmers and all those involved in providing food for us all so come along and enjoy the fun.

The next meeting of the Village Charity is on November 12th. Requests for assistance should be with the secretary, John Oakley (Old School House - 878754) by November 7th.

Sheriff Hutton Gardening Club

Our October meeting takes place in Ampleforth Village Hall. We will be joining Ampleforth Gardening Club on Wednesday, 3rd October for a talk by Chris Cox about Taylor's Clematis. Taylor's is a family run business, based in Doncaster, established in 1982. For the last 20 years they have specialised in clematis and hold 300 different varieties, the largest collection in the country. The meeting commences at 7.30pm. Please meet in the Village Hall car park to participate in car sharing at 7pm.

We have not yet received any nominations for the post of secretary, or for general committee members. I am unable to continue as secretary so this post must be filled. We look forward to receiving your nominations, either to me, helenloynes@hotmail.com, or to any committee member. The AGM is on Wednesday, 21st November at 7.30pm in the Village Hall. Helen Lovnes

Friends of Sheriff Hutton Village Hall

Prize Quiz Night Friday October 26th at The Village Hall Returning by popular demand!!

Bar opens 6.30 p.m. Quiz commences 7.30 p.m.

Chilli Con Carne supper with baked potatoes and a vegetarian alternative. Bar. Raffle

Play as an individual or make up your own Team of up to 6 people.

Tickets £5 for quiz and supper (it would be appreciated if you would book tickets in advance to help with numbers for catering) or £2 quiz only (pay at the door).

To reserve tickets in advance please email <u>mandy.smith16@yahoo.co.uk</u> or tel Margaret Fisher on 878314 Donations for the prize hampers particularly drink e.g. beer, wine etc and food such as chocolates, biscuits etc. would be very much appreciated. All donations to Margaret Fisher please.

A warm welcome to all for what should be another stimulating and fun evening!! We look forward to seeing you there!

The next Friends meeting is on Tuesday October 2nd at 7.30pm in The Village Hall – new Friends are always welcome.

Flu Clinics at Stillington Surgery

DR. P. R. JONES MB, ChB DR. B. McPHERSON MB, ChB
The Surgery, North Back Lane, Stillington, York, YO61 1LL Tel: 01347 810332 Fax: 01347 811190
Stillington Surgery will be holding the seasonal flu clinics on the following Saturdays:
6, 13 and 20 October 2012

If you are over 65 or you are in one of the at risk groups, Please contact the surgery to make an appointment for this immunisation

Sheriff Hutton Field Naturalists

A super day was spent at the North Cave Wetlands. This old sand and gravel quarry is a great example of how an industrial landscape can be restored for the benefit of wildlife. This reserve was rich in species of birds, flora and even though this summer has been far from ideal, we saw a number of butterflies. Interestingly there were some juveniles still about, common moorhen and tern, 32 other bird species were spotted including Pochard ducks, Yellow wagtail and Sand martins. Plants included Bull rushes, Teasels, Water lily and Water mint. Butterflies included Meadow brown, Peacock and Tortoiseshell.

Next meeting: Wednesday 3rd October 7.30pm in the Village Hall.

Our winter programme now begins and the first evening is for the group to informally share their stories and perhaps photos of sightings throughout the summer.

Anyone wishing to come along and join the group or needing more information about the Field Naturalists group, please get in touch with either Melanie on 878711 or Andy on 878785 or 878404. Membership is £10.00 for the year.

Yorkshire Countrywomen's Association

I was on holiday for our last meeting so I am not able to report on the meeting but I would like to say a big thank you to my band of committee members for filling in for me I am sure they did a sterling job.

Our next meeting is an open meeting where our speaker is Maureen Sutcliffe. Maureen will talk about "The Good Life". She wanted to be fully self-sufficient using her smallholding to grow food and keep animals with hilarious results. Her friend John who is a farmer told her to buy some goats, only she got the wrong ones. So if you want to listen to her talk please come along on October 10th at 7.30pm in Sheriff Hutton Village Hall. We will also be holding a raffle with quite a number of prizes.

Many Thanks Barbara Grinham

Sheriff Hutton Village Hall -200 Club

247 members took part in the September draw, £25 winners were 19, 36, 41, 99 and 163.

A Date for your Diary - Saturday November 24th at the Village Hall

Christmas won't be Christmas without an evening spent with York Musical Theatre Company. Come and join us for an evening of festive cheer, with mince pies and mulled wine. Full details to appear in next month's Village News.

Neighbourhood Watch

Following a number of complaints raised with me regarding 'cold-callers' I have discussed the issue with North Yorkshire Police – I am advised that North Yorkshire County Council Trading Standards operate a scheme whereby 'No Cold Calling Zones' can be created. Having further discussed the issue with our Parish Council I am proposing requesting this scheme for Sheriff Hutton, intending to issue formal documentation to NYCC in the latter part of October – if anyone has any queries on this subject, please contact me or the Parish Council – be advised that I have displayed on the Shop notice-board a 'Question and Answer' sheet provided by NYCC which should answer most questions.

Continuing on the subject of cold callers, North Yorkshire Police are aware of a link between certain groups of 'callers' and incidences of theft/burglary, some in our local area.

As the daylight hours rapidly decrease, can I please cyclists/joggers to ensure that they have proper lighting and/or reflective clothing.

I have been asked to request dog-walkers using the 'moat' to NOT deposit filled bags on the site of previous bonfires at either end of the walk – there have been 2 major clear-up operations in the past 6 months, a disgusting job for those involved – there are plenty of dog waste bins in the village, please use them. It may be worth mentioning that the act of depositing dog waste in this manner is an offence, with a hefty fine possible. This is the first, and last time, that dog waste will be highlighted on the NHW report - any further complaints to be directed to the Parish Council, please.

There is, as yet, no further news regarding the speed matrix system-as previously advised, this is due for discussion at NYCC later in September, after the publication of this newsletter. Somewhat depressingly I understand that of the motorists deemed to be exceeding the legal limit within the village (as measured by Police Traffic Officers) a high proportion were 'locals'.

If anyone wishes to speak informally to the Police, our PCSO (Nicki Pounder) will be available on the library bus in the village hall car-park on Friday 3 November.

Please remember non-emergency calls to the Police, ring 101, emergency calls are still to be made to 999.

The next meeting is scheduled for 13 November at 7.00pm in the Village Hall, Sheriff Hutton. Anyone interested in joining the scheme as a coordinator should contact either Alan Pitman at the Post Office in Sheriff Hutton or by calling Chris Hudson on 01347 878389.

Alan Pitman 17 September 2012.

Sheriff Hutton History Group

An interesting evening was spent at the last meeting remembering what life was like living through the war years. The memories collected or collated from different sources included recalling the children evacuated from towns and cities that then had to adapt to country living in Sheriff Hutton; rationing; land girls that helped on local farms, blackouts and much more.

A reminder, this group has been established primarily to help continue cataloguing and preserving the Sheriff Hutton Archive material accumulated over the years. Secondarily, its aim is to continue gathering living memories from Sheriff Hutton villagers, whether in the form of pictures, books or newspaper cuttings, to the spoken word captured either by recordings or videoing.

Next meeting: Tuesday October 9th 7.30pm back at Greystones, when we will be exploring the evolution of population, housing and employment of Sheriff Hutton.

It was great to see some new faces, please remember that our sessions are open to all and for further information please call Margaret Thompson (Chairperson)

Dear Friends,

When you read through Luke's Gospel, you find that before anything that Jesus did, he would spend some time in prayer. In Luke 6:12-16, Jesus had an important task, he had to decide who was going to come with him on his travels. He had already gathered a lot of disciples from the villages and towns in Galilee. But these were to be the special friends who would be able to carry on the task that Jesus was beginning. But before he chose these twelve men, he spent some time in prayer. It was the same before Jesus made any kind of important decision. We think particularly of when Jesus prayed in the garden of Gethsemane, before he was crucified, but Jesus prayed regularly before any big decisions. Just as we need to pray before we make any big decisions. When we have a church council or any other meeting we always begin our time with some prayers, seeking guidance from God.

But Jesus didn't just pray before big decisions, he prayed very often. Sometimes getting up very early in the morning before it was light so that he could go aside somewhere alone to pray. That is something that we all as Christians need to learn. That we need to spend time alone praying, as well as spending time together praying. It helps us to build our relationship with God. But it also helps us to build prayer into the fabric of our day. So that when we go to put the kettle on to have a cup of tea or coffee, we might be able to spend that time having a quiet prayer to God as the kettle boils and we make our other preparations.

In Africa where I was born it was a predominantly dry place. There were vast open spaces which were dry for a large amount of the year. So a place where there was water was a place where the animals would gather in great numbers. They come to find refreshment and because water is absolutely essential for life. I often imagine prayer as a large cool pool of the water of life. It is a place where we come to refresh ourselves, and to drink deeply of the love of God. It is a place of calm stillness in the midst of the hustle and bustle of life, and a place to sit quietly with God drinking in the life giving water that we have offered to us.

You remember the old wayside pulpit which used to say, "Seven days without God makes one Weak". The same could be said about prayer. "Seven days without prayer makes one Weak!" So as we come to the time of the church council and the time of the October statistics count, let us embark on a time of prayer in preparation for the decisions we will make in the life of the church. Let us build prayer into the fabric of our everyday lives, so that we can follow Jesus more closely each day. Certainly let us pray before every big decision, and before all of our meetings, but we need to have prayer more deeply set into our lives than that. So drink deeply. With every blessing from Graham

Village Hall Hiring Fees 2013 - It's Good News!

The benefits arising from the installation of the photo-voltaic panels on the roof of the village hall are proving to be better than was originally forecast. As a result, we are pleased to announce that for 2013 there will be **no increase** in the current hiring fees and the cost of hiring the kitchen will **reduce from £13.80 to £4.50 for 3 hours**. (A significant upward shift in the price of heating oil might cause a mid-year review but this is not anticipated.)

The hiring fees for 2013 will, therefore, be:

Prices for 3 hours (Minimum Hire Period)

Main Hall before 6pm	25.20		
Main Hall evening except Fri and Sat	31.95		
Main Hall Friday and Saturday evening	39.30		
Refreshment Room	17.40		
Kitchen 4.50			
Committee Room 9.45			
Changing Rooms including Showers (each) 9.45			
Each additional hour, per booking, is charged at 1/3 of th	e above prices		
Wedding (whole Hall, all day to 6pm)	240.00		
Late parties (whole Hall, 6pm – 1am) 240.00			

As usual, to make a booking please:

call 07913 409 689 or email villagehall@sheriffhutton.co.uk

Richard Haste Operations Group, Chairman

Village Ramble

Enjoy an autumn day by joining the Village Ramble on **Thursday**, **25th October**. Meet at the Village Hall car park at 9.30am. An exhilarating 4 – 5 mile walk in the glorious North Yorkshire countryside is followed by a pub lunch. We get back to the village by 3pm.

Sheriff Hutton Cricket Club

Poor weather, player availability and mixed results for club in the last month meant that both teams finished the season in the lower half of their respective divisions. The 1st XI finished 10th in Division 3, securing enough points in the last game of the season to maintain their Division 3 status with the 2nd XI finishing 8th in Division 7.

The results for the month up to 8th September and individual performances are listed below: 18th August

Sheriff Hutton 1st XI drew with Ripon 1st XI

Ripon 195-5; Sheriff Hutton 143-8 (Tom Harrison 30, Harry Preston 27, Geoff Schofield 28no)

Sheriff Hutton 2nd XI lost to Civil Service 2nd XI by 5 wickets

Sheriff Hutton 152 (Henry Crawford 61); Civil Service II 153-5

25th August

Sheriff Hutton 1st XI drew with Pocklington 1st XI Match Abandoned (Ground waterlogged - No play)

Sheriff Hutton 2nd XI drew with Stillington 2nd XI - Match Abandoned (Rain Stopped Play - No play)

27th August

Sheriff Hutton 1st XI drew with Carlton Towers 1st XI - Match Abandoned (Rain Stopped Play after 11 overs)

1st September

Sheriff Hutton 1st XI drew with Sessay 2nd XI

Sessay 195-5 (Mick Bradley 3-41); Sheriff Hutton 150-8 (Joe Schofield 69)

Sheriff Hutton 2nd XI lost to Carlton Towers 2nd XI – Match Conceded

8th September

Sheriff Hutton 1st XI drew with Malton & O Malton 2nd XI

Sheriff Hutton 213-8 (Geoff Schofield 29, Joel Wilford 68, Nick Schofield 45)

Malton & O Malton 203-8 (Eddie Hull 4-36)

Forthcoming events

AGM - date and venue to be confirmed

Annual Dinner - date and venue to be confirmed

Dates to Note

November	2 nd		Christmas Prize Bingo for Racing Welfare
	10 th	10-4pm	Bowls Club Bazaar in St Crux Church Hall, York
	12 th		Village Charity Meeting in the Village Hall
	13 th	7pm	Neighbourhood Watch Meeting in the Village Hall
	16 th		Bowls Club Bingo in the Village Hall
	21 st	7.30pm	Gardening Club AGM in the Village Hall
	24 th		York Musical Theatre Company in the Village Hall
December	2 nd	2.30pm	Swinton Brass Band Concert in the Village Hall
	8 th		Toy Sale for Playgroup
	14 th		Bowls Club Bingo in the Village Hall
	15 th		Friends Christmas Coffee morning in the Village Hall
August	10 th		Annual Village Produce Show
2013			

STEPHEN SHIPLEY

T/A D R Shipley

Builders and Contractors

Peckitts Yard, Sheriff Hutton Tel: 01347 878 481

PETER BELLWOOD

Agricultural & Horticultural Engineer 8 York Road, Sheriff Hutton, York

ALL FARM & GARDEN MACHINERY REPAIRED : SERVICED : SHARPENED

Contact : 01347 878 590 Mobile : 07947 045 222

GRANVILLE G HULL & SON Ltd. PLUMBING & HEATING ENGINEERS

7, Warwick Close, Sheriff Hutton

OFTEC Registered Installer Gas and Plumbing Registered

Tel: 01347 878 512 Evenings: 01347 878 267

BEAUMONT'S GARAGE

MOT Testing : Repairs : Servicing

LPG Gas Sales

Tel: 01347 878 326

Painter & Decorator GRAHAM HILL

"25 Years Experience"

The Byre, Field House Farm Thornton-le-Clay, York Y060 7QA

Tel: 01904 468 773

PAUL NELSON

Holly Lodge, Sheriff Hutton

FOR ALL YOUR PAINTING AND DECORATING

Tel: 01347 878 185

DENTAL SURGEONS

New Patients Welcome Early Morning Surgery

Robert Glover : Alison Byrne Nitin Prasad

96 The Mount, York **Tel: 01904 623 436**

PETER BEAN BUILDING

Federation of Master Builders

Farm Building: Concreting
Home Extension and Repairs
Tarmacadam and Block Paving
Excavation and Drainage

Tel: 01347 878 392 or 07836 623 188

Dawsonbuild

Extensions : Conversions Renovation : New Build Repairs

Over 20 years Experience

Tel: 01347 878 186 or 0772 769 4428

H²O

Plumbing & Heating Ltd

Oil and Gas Qualified
Boiler Replacements &
Systems Upgraded
Ground and Air Source Heat Pump Systems
Bathrooms and Kitchens

Tel: 01347 878 684

Simon Wood t/a R E Wood LTD

Accident & Paint Refinishing Specialists Vehicle Servicing : MOT Preparation Used Car Sales

New Lane, Sheriff Hutton Monday – Friday 8.30 am – 5pm **Tel : 01347 878 332**

CATHY CUNNINGHAM

Painting & Decorating

Furniture Painting : Ageing : Distressing

Competitively Priced

Tel: (Bulmer) 01653 618152

Aerial Services – York.co.uk

Fed up with poor reception? ...

Still running off your Old Aerial System?.... We offer

Fully Insured professional service Your property left clean and tidy We supply our own vacuums!

Call Steve on 01904 678 823

Richard Fisher & Associates DENTAL SURGEONS

Richard W Fisher ~ Karen Darby Zareen Ashraff ~ Annette Wiltshire

Martin House, 24 Barley Rise, Strensall York YO32 5AA

Tel: 01904 490 060

BUILDER & CONTRACTOR

Tel: 01347 878 354 Mob: 07702 661 664

RICHARD TURNER

Plastering, Tiling, General Building & Conservatories too!

also

Designer Driveways & Patios –
Block/Stone Paving & Pattern
Imprinted Concrete Free Quotes

Tel: 01347 879 099 or 07816 642 566

J SKELTON GARAGE SERVICES LTD

MOT Testing, Servicing & Repairs

Discount Tyres & Exhausts
Electrics & Engine Diagnostics
Air Conditioning & Wheel Alignment

3–5 Dale Road, Sheriff Hutton, York, YO60 6RZ

www.j-skelton.co.uk Tel: 01347 878 790

NEIL HUTCHINSON

Motor Body Repairs

Manor Farm, Ganthorpe

WELDING & SPRAYING PRE-MOT WORK : SERVICING

Tel: 01653 648 436 or 648 441

Neil Eshelby

Painter and Decorator

68 Anthea Drive, Huntington, York YO31 9DD

Tel: 01904 654 523 Mobile: 07704 403 358

Derek Precious

Oil Heating Services

Plumbing: Central Heating Installation: Maintenace Tel: 01904 760 413 Mobile: 07740 493 903 www.oilheatingservices-york.co.uk

JANE HOLLOWOOD

MSCh and HPC registered

CHIROPODIST / PODIATRIST

Home Visits

Tel: 01904 491688

Scissor Line Salon Unisex Hairdressing & Beauty Room

In STILLINGTON

Main Street, next to the Primary School Open ~ Monday – Saturday

call us on 01347 811 757

FREE HOUSE CLEARANCE

Free Collection, Removal, Disposal of Old Electrical Appliances: Scrap Metal Wanted Save Yourself a Trip to the Tip

NEED A MAN WITH A VAN ...?

Contact Mark on 01347 879 124 Mobile: 07912 892 451

pizza's world

Pizzas : Kebabs : Burgers : Parmesans : Offlicence

Sunday - Thursday 4 - 10.30pm Friday and Saturday 4 – 11pm **Sheriff Hutton Industrial Estate**

Tel: 01347 878 967 www.pizzasworld.co.uk

NICOLA'S CUISINE OUTSIDE CATERING

Tailor Made Menus Crockery, Cutlery & Glass Hire

Tel: 01347 878 938 Mobile: 07860 612 622

The Wedding Affair

Stunning Wedding Fairs in Exclusive Yorkshire Venues Bespoke Wedding Planning & Design

Website Design, Advertising & Marketing

Contact Lisa on 0843 289 8504 enquiries@theweddingaffair.co.uk www.theweddingaffair.co.uk

ALISON MASSINGHAM flowers

Cavenagh House The Square, Sheriff Hutton Flowers. Plants and Gifts for all occasions ~ Nationwide Delivery ~

> Tel: 01347 878144 www.alisonmassingham.co.uk

York Wines

Specialist Wine Importers Retail, Wholesale & Internet Wine Sales Wellington House, Sheriff Hutton

www.yorkwines.co.uk

Tel: 01347 878716 Open daily except Sunday

Duo Designs

Designed and custom made furniture

Bespoke furniture fitted or free standing in all styles and materials.

Contact, Michael Binnersley Tel: 01347 879 056

Poppy Caterers and Marquees

Bespoke Caterers and Marquee Hire Specialists in outside catering for all occasions Sheriff Hutton Industrial Estate

Tel: 01347 878628

email: info@poppycaterers.co.uk www.poppymarquees.co.uk www.poppycaterers.co.uk

CASTLE QUALITY MEATS

Unit 2a Sheriff Hutton Industrial Park

'Quality Meats at Competitive Prices'

Jerry Petch

Tel/Fax: 01347 878 222

STILLINGTON FISHERIES

finest skinless haddock and cod

Tuesday – Thursday 5.00 – 7.00 Friday & Saturday 11.45 – 1.30 & 5.00 – 7.00 Closed Sunday and Monday The Green, Stillington, YO61 1JX

Tel: 01347 811 747

Hare&Co 🐿

A professional accountancy service personalised to you and your business.

We offer a full range of accountancy services, that can be tailored to your business needs.

Please call or email for a free consultation. 01904 692585 enquiries@hareandco.co.uk

Linzi

Exercise Classes (RSA) in Sheriff Hutton Pilates. Circuits and Stretch. Swimming Teacher (STA)

Private or group lessons

01347 878743 or 07807 331838

Spanish (Talk)

Anna Martinez-Armitage Spanish Tutor

Courses for people of all ages and abilities Business Courses - Interpreting & Translations Conversational & Holiday Spanish

Tel: 07800 634510

W: www.spanish-talk.com W: www.books4spanish.com

TimetoDrive.biz Thornton Le Clay based driving school

- Lessons for new and qualified drivers
 - Night time and motorway lessons 1st 4 hours £60, 2hour lesson £42 find out loads more on my website www.timetodrive.biz

or contact me directly on 07708 188792

All aspects of gardening undertaken including; Paving, fencing, planting, turf, design & maintenance

Please call Tom for a free quote Tel: 07752 420 906 or 01904 422 225 www.wildlandscapesyork.com

Flaxton Forge

Artist Blacksmith & Fabricator Bespoke Ironwork

Contact: Tom Heys: 01904 468 144

MALCOLM COLLINS

30 Years Experience

Fencing: All Tree Work **Hedge Cutting** Fully Insured

Tel: 01347 878 275

THE TREE FELLA Sam Dickson C&G Arb.

All aspects of Tree Surgery and Foresttry QualityWoodchip For Sale (Delivered) Chipper for Hire with Operator Fencing, Hedge Cutting, Site Clearance

Tel: 01653 627 136 or 07725 053 449

www.samthetreefella.co.uk

made to Commission

Website: www.flaxtonforge.co.uk

Howardian Contracts

Tracked 360 Excavators 1.5 – 6.5 tonne tracked operated digger hire Drainage, drain repairs, ditching landscaping & pond excavation

Contact : Guy Unsworth 07778 589 952 g.unsworth@btinternet.com

J H WRIGHT & SONS **COAL AND COKE MERCHANTS**

Old Station House, Gate Helmsley York YO41 1JU

Tel: 01759 371 319

Village Regular Weekly Activities

	Tinago i togalai i trocki ji toti vidoo					
Sun	9.30am	Holy Communion Parish Church but check in church for details				
	10.30am	Morning Service	Methodist Church			
Mon	9.30am	Playgroup	Village Hall	2.00pm	Ladies Tennis	Tennis Club
				7.30pm	Badminton	Village Hall
Tues	9.30am	Pilates	Village Hall	7 – 8.30pm	Youth Group	Village Hall
				12.30pm	Luncheon Club	Village Hall
Wed	8.00am	Morning Prayers	Methodist Church			
	9.30am	Playgroup	Village Hall			
	10.00am	Drop in for Coffee	Methodist Church			
	11.00am	Ladies Tennis	Tennis Club			
Thurs	9.45am	Babes & Toddlers	Village Hall	6.00pm	Gentle Exercise	Village Hall
				7.00pm	Endurance and	Village Hall
					Cardio	
				8.00pm	Pilates	Village Hall
Fri	9.30am	Playgroup	Village Hall			
	12 – 1pm	Playgroup Lunch	Village Hall			
		Club				

Additional Activities in October

Additional Activities in October					
Mon	1 st	7.30pm	Harvest Supper in Miss Ward Room		
Tues	2 nd	7.30pm	Friends of the Village Hall meeting in the Village Hall		
Wed	3 rd	6.15pm	Singing Group in Miss Ward Room		
		7pm	Gardening Club to Ampleforth meet in Village Hall car park		
		7.30pm	Field Naturalists Informal evening in the Village Hall		
Thurs	4 th	9.30-11.30am	Health Visitor at Village Hall		
Fri	5 th	10-12 noon	Super-mobile Library in Village Hall Car Park		
Tue	9 th	7.30pm	History Group 'Village Evolution' at Greystones, The Green		
Wed	10 th	7.30pm	YCA 'The Good Life' in the Village Hall		
Thurs	11 th	8.30am	Tempest photographer at Babies and Toddlers in the Village Hall		
Fri	12 th	7.30pm	Harvest Festival and bring and share in St Helens Church		
		7.30pm	Parish Council Meeting in the Village Hall		
Mon	15 th	7.30pm	Guild – Revd Dr Peter Doble in Miss Ward Room		
Wed	17 th	6.15pm	Singing Group in Miss Ward Room		
Fri	19 th	10-12 noon	Super-mobile Library in Village Hall Car Park		
			Bowls Club Bingo in the Village Hall		
Sat	20 th	2pm	Jumble Sale for the Youth Club in the Village Hall		
		7pm	Richard III Weekend – Concert by the York Waits		
Sun	21 st	11am	Richard III Weekend – Service, lunch and presentations		
Mon	22 nd	7.30pm	Guild 'The Yew Tree' by Robin Jackson in Miss Ward Room		
Wed	24 th	10-12 noon	Filling Christmas Shoe Boxes at the Methodist Church		
Thurs	25 th	9.30am	Village Ramble, meet in the Village Hall car park		
		9.30-11.30am	Health Visitor at Village Hall		
Fri	26 th	From 6.30pm	Friends Quiz Night in the Village Hall		
Mon	29 th	7.30pm	Guild – Sister Margaret Ann in Miss Ward Room		
		·			

[~] To Hire the Village Hall call 07913 409 689 or email villagehall@sheriffhutton.co.uk ~ To contact the Village News production team email villagenews@sheriffhutton.co.uk or call Richard and Wendy Haste (878581) or Brian and Lynne Shepherd (878310) Items for the November Village News should reach the editors by October 18th